



www.triboro.org
P.O. Box 5800
Marlborough, MA 01752

TRIBORO YOUTH HOCKEY ASSOCIATION
MARLBOROUGH ▼ SOUTHBOROUGH ▼ WESTBOROUGH

BOARD MEMBERS
Kyle Graham, President

Chris May, VP of Operations
Matt Rancourt, Treasurer
Manny Aires
Jen Lavery
Josh Hanna
Natalie Pursell
Tom McDermott

Mike Cashman, VP of Administration
Tim Furbush, Secretary
Melinda Elder
Kevin Zina
John Hanlon
Theo Martinot
Kyle Graham

TRIBORO YOUTH HOCKEY BOARD MINUTES

The Triboro Youth Hockey Board Meeting was held on Thursday, October 15th, 2020 via Zoom. The meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm.

In attendance: Tim Furbush, Matt Rancourt; Kyle Graham; Chris May, Kevin Zina; Theo Martinot; Natalie Pursell; Melinda Elder; Tom McDermott; Jen Lavery;
(quorum present)

Absentees: Josh Hannah; John Hanlon; Manny Aires; Mike Cashman

Special Guest appearance...Rob McCollough; Jay Monfreda

- Motion to accept previous month's meeting minutes made by Kyle Graham and 2nd by Tim Furbush. Minutes accepted
- Jay Monfreda talked about Midgets and HS hockey schedule
 - Three scenarios have been circulating regarding an HS hockey season.
 - Season is cancelled
 - Season starts late
 - In this scenario, Midgets could continue with practice and ask NorthStar for a slot for intrasquad type games (3v3?) – New Registration
 - Some districts decide not to field a team or remove “Co-ops”
 - Continue Midget practice – New Registration
 - Should have enough to field a team if the Valley offers; Jay available to coach
 - Kyle and Jay to follow up
- Fundraising
 - Sheets – Kyle to send another email. So far 1.6K; Will extend to Xmas, but competition ends in October
 - Flipgive – Can be a good amount – putting in the news letter
- Behavioral Doc – adding tobacco; adding to include volunteers
 - Wanted to consolidate to one doc – with COVID, Player compact, social media
 - In past we talked about linking through website with the registration
 - Jen tried to consolidate docs

- For this season, since no sign of behavioral policy/docs – do we push back out to the coaches?
 - Default players/parents in and send message that we've done this; need to come to us with issues on acknowledging via default
 - Then tie to registration next year and consolidate to one policy
 - By signing up you are agreeing with our policies, etc
- Jen sending Ray and Matt updated file
- Melinda updating behavior doc
- Kyle will send out policy
- Chris going to file disciplinary action to store on website
- Tim to follow up with Mike on another disciplinary action
- Learn to Skate – got 26 people; 23 paid; Dillon sending coaches; Chris will be on the ice; Natalie helping with check in
 - Break even with Dillon but not including ice; right now +1600 towards ice
 - Chris to bring registration to learn to skate
- Financials
 - Autopayment working well to our benefit; payment hit today
 - We are budgeting for
 - Raise in fees
 - Stayed with two bantam teams
 - 3 or 4 joiners to program
 - Gets us to +16K net positive since last month
 - Still no budget for Stop it or Dillon
 - Grossed up reg for everyone for jersey charge for 12K we paid will recoup; under 2K for actual equipment expense
 - No charge for bantam goalie; midget fees will square with next autopay
 - Everyone is paid to where there need to be
 - Paid for third bantam team so we will recover
- Mosquitoes – should we offer something
 - Possible approach – do learn to play hockey; so half stick/puck work and half learn to skate
 - No Bruins academy; Chris keep us posted
- Stop It – should we stop for year; maybe do another session and split with goalie families
 - Chris emailing goalies for offer to split
 - Apx 250 a kid with split
 - Might have more interest than four kids
 - Tom emailing Greg about Cheevers grant
- Chris/Kyle following up with SMS on part time goalie; saw interest; no fee
 - PW goalies
- Matt – Will need to adj the cost to zero before registration